
League of Women Voters of Winchester

Steering Committee Minutes

January 5, 2016

SC Attendees: Marilyn Mullane (Facilitator), Nancy Schrock (Secretary), Judie Muggia (host), Vicky Coccoluto, Jan Dolan, Jean Herbert, Patty Shepard, Susan Woodward

Prior to convening, Richard Schrock took photographs of SC members for our website.
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The meeting convened at 7:10 PM. After member check-in (a quiet and happy holiday was had by all), the minutes of December 1st were approved as amended. The Treasurer’s report was deferred to February.

Membership Report – Vicky reported that renewals were successful. We have 68 paid-up members for an increase of 11% over last year. 

Communications – Marilyn shared a link to an online Communication Webinar prepared by LWV California: https://lwvc.org/new-information/2015/aug/communications-training. 

The three sessions include: Nonprofit Marketing 101; Communications Roles and Planning; and Writing for the Web.  The course can be taken at your convenience and is recommended for all working on outreach and communication.

Nancy will prepare a spring program postcard once we have settled on programs and dates. 

Voter Services - Susan reported that the WHS Voter Registration Drive will take place on Thursday, January 14, 11 AM – 1:30 PM with a snow date of January 30. Vicky is working on a program for Medford High School and Marilyn on the Early Voting Challenge.

Spring Fundraiser – Marilyn is convening a SubGroup meeting with Jean, Jan, Judie, Susan, and Nancy (first meeting) on Friday, June 15, at 9 a.m. on Lloyd Street. One kitchen has been secured.   Other approaches include kitchens of chefs –  Judie to talk to Vittorio and historic houses - Nancy to track down the “oldest” house in Winchester.
Non-partisan Policy – Marilyn led a reading/review of the Non-partisan policy in the SC Notebooks so it was clear as we went into election year. No one saw any issues that required amending it.

BRIEF REPORTS ON PAST EVENTS

Moveable Feast – Judie reported that the feast on December 3rd was great fun. About 50 people attended at the DPW building (slightly fewer because of location). 

Phonathon – Jean, Gloria, Vicky, and Marilyn made calls to League members in Andover and Cape Ann. We do not yet known how much money we made for our League.

Learning Best Practices for Non-Profit Board Membership – No one was able to attend this event. Judie had attended a previous version and said she learned that goals should be “variety, expertise, and turnover” on a board with strong PR and outreach.

UPCOMING EVENTS

LWVUS 2016 - 2018 Biennium Program Planning Webinar, January 7th from 7 - 8 PM.  Marilyn will participate in the webinar and report back to the SC.

Money in Politics Consensus Meeting will be held with the Arlington League on Sunday, January 10th, 2:00 - 5:00 PM, Sanborn House. Judie to lead, Patty to record.

WHS Voter Registration Drive, Thursday January 14th from 11:00 AM - 1:15 PM (snow date January 28) – Susan planning.  The SC decided to go with the January 14th date even though the Town Clerk’s office won’t be represented.  Vicky volunteered to prepare an e-mail to those members that previously expressed interest in voter registration drives.

Mini-fundraiser: Light in the Piazza at the Next Door Theater. The League date is Sunday, January 24th at 2 PM, but all tickets sold on Friday, January 8, will count to the 20% fundraising for the LWVW. PR will go out via email blasts during the next few days.

WFEE Trivia Bee, Wednesday, February 3rd. We agreed to participate as a team of three. Volunteers included Susan, Vicky, and Marilyn with Judie as back-up. We need to encourage members to attend and cheer the team on. Nancy will send in the registration and fee.

Hot Topic - Building up People, Not Prisons, Wednesday March 23rd from 7:00 - 8:30 PM, Griffin Museum. Patty gave an update. Andrea James, our speaker, who convened a meeting on December 8th to create the National Council for Incarcerated and Formerly Incarcerated Women, so interest in the issues are gaining prominence. Patty is working on PR text, which will go to Jo-Ann for newspapers, Susan for the website, and Nancy for flyers. Nancy will post on the Town calendar. Marilyn will share with MCN.

Spring Day at the Races and VOTE411 in March. Jo-Ann will organize Day at the Races for local elections. Vicky and Susan will help her with both Day at the Races, and new this year, Vote411, a website which will be populated with voter information regarding those running for Town office.

NEW BUSINESS

Carbon Pricing was suggested as a possible Hot Topic, but needs more discussion because their several possible bills and different groups supporting them.

Website Update – Nancy has been working on LWVW website, adding minutes, removing obsolete pages, and organizing back files. She will do web training for SC members at the beginning of the next meeting. Please bring your laptops with you.
CALENDAR

January 23: LWVMA Metro West Field Service Meeting, 10:15 AM - 1 PM, Newton, MA

February 1: Third Annual LWVMA High School Video kick-off (Marilyn will provide flyers, contest rules, etc. to the WHS principal and Student Council president; the letter to the editor publicizing this contest was approved by the SC and Marilyn will send to Jo-Ann for submitting to the Winchester Star)

February 3: Chamber of Commerce luncheon, meet the new Chamber president

February 9: Day on the Hill, 10 AM - noon, snow date Feb 23 (Susan agreed to be the point of contact for interested LWVW members)

February 10: Primary Voter Registration Deadline

March 1: Presidential Primary

March 29: Town Election

June 16-19: LWVUS – National League Conference in Washington DC

FUTURE SC MEETINGS

Date


Facilitator

Secretary

Co-Host

February 2

Nancy


Patty


 Patty

March 1

Patty


Jan


 Nancy

April 5


Jan


Judie


Water only (WPL)

May 3


Judie


Vicky


Vicky

June - Annual Meeting, SC Meeting as needed
The meeting adjourned at 8:44.

